
The Annual Parish Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 23 May 2011, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), R C Terry, R Holroyd,
                            Mrs A Thomas, A Jones, B Morgan, Mrs S Place, Mrs H Bird.
                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC and 4 parishioners.
        Apologies for absence: - Mr L Davidsen
1.0 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN: It was resolved that Mr P Murphy be elected Chairman.
2.0 ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN: Following a vote it was resolved that Mrs A Thomas be elected Vice Chairman.

Election of Committees:
It was resolved that the following Committees be 



elected, the Chairman and Vice Chairman being

                                                on all committees ex-officio. 





Planning Committee:
Mr R C Terry (Chairman), Messrs R Holroyd, 

                                                A Jones, L Davidsen.                                         


Finance Committee:

Mr P Murphy (Chairman), Messrs R Holroyd,

                                    R Terry, B Morgan, Mrs H Bird.

Election of Parish Council Representatives with Special Responsibilities

Woolfords Lane Cemetery                                                     Mr L Davidsen

Recreation Grounds


-
Burford Lodge



Mr R Holroyd


-
Thursley Road



Mrs H Bird

Public Rights of Way



                        Mrs S Place

Highways


                                                Mr R Terry










Media Contact 

                                                Mr P Murphy


Elstead Village Publicity




Mrs S Place 

Village Halls Representative




Mrs A Thomas

Allotments Representative                                                     Mr A Jones

            Thursley Road Pavilion Trust Committee


Mr R C Terry


(Parish Council Representatives)



Mr M Jeffery

SCAPTC Parish Council Representative                               Mr A Jones


Playgrounds Committee              

           Mrs A Thomas(Chairman)










Mrs H Bird










Mrs S Place










Mr R Holroyd










Mr A Jones 

Spring Clean Day Organiser




To be agreed subject to 







            need
            Smith’s Charity Trustees



 Mr P Murphy (Chairman)










Mr D Holmes










Mr R C Terry










Mr M Jeffery










Mr R Holroyd










Mrs A Tann










Dr R Bray
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3.0      DECLARATIONS

2211   All declarations were signed before the meeting commenced. Members need to

           complete their Register of Member’s personal interests as required under the         

           Member’s Code of Conduct.
4.0      MINUTES:
           The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.
5.0      MATTERS ARISING

2029
Elstead, Royal and Bagmoor Commons – This matter is still ongoing. Bridleway 69; Mr Peet the Head Forester has reviewed the line of the bridleway with James Taylor and agreed that a small diversion could be achieved. Mr Murphy has spoken to James Taylor and suggested that as the weather was favourable works could be undertaken. When the ecology report is received by the MOD, discussions could then take place with SCC Rights of Way Office on how to proceed with the restoration. 
2143
Illegal dumping of spoil and crushed aggregate on Federal Mogul site – The

matter was still ongoing and being dealt with by the various bodies needed to

resolve the matter. Each agency was working together to achieve this. It was

confirmed that WBC enforcement team were trying to resolve the matter as a 
matter of some urgency. The Parish Council has written to the agencies

concerned and a response was given to the meeting on what action was being

undertaken. Further information to follow.
2153
Excessive parking at Springfield - Mr Morgan has spoken to the Waverley

Housing Dept on the matter. A number of options are now being investigated 
by WBC. Further details will follow in due course.
2180
Trees on Burford Lodge Recreation Ground - As part of the ongoing 
management of the trees at the eastern end of the site, a survey was 
undertaken with a view to thinning out generally and carrying out further tree

planting. A number of suggestions have been made to improve the long term 
quality of the current stock. Prior to any works and quotes being sought, WBC 
would be approached to agree the proposed works.
2181
Provision of additional notice boards - It was suggested that additional 
notice boards be considered as the matter was raised by a parishioner. It was 
suggested to monitor the situation and review again in three months.
2192
Following a recent allotment meeting, additional dog notice signs have been 
ordered.

2193
It was noted that the current salt bins did not get refilled in the bad weather.

This is the responsibility of SCC. It was agreed to review the position later in 
the year as this would be a cost to the Parish Council to provide and maintain 
them.
2194
Parking outside the fish and chip shop in Milford Road, cars parking in the 
layby and on the footpath - The Parish Council sought a solution on the

matter 
some time ago via SCC with little success. The issues relating to what

was deemed to be private and public land and  the provision of drop kerbs

to satisfy the DDA requirements needed to be confirmed. Clarification is again

being sought from SCC on the matter. No response has been received apart

from noting the matter.
2209
Concerns have been raised at the lack of clearance of the drainage ditch behind 
Hazelwood, which has an effect onto Milford Road. This has been ongoing for

a number of years with minimal action being taken. It was hoped that the 
Parish Council may be able to assist in the matter.
6.0
OBJECTIVES FOR THE COMING YEAR
2212
The Chairman set out the objectives for the coming year:
1. Progress the Thursley Road Recreation Ground playground

2. Complete the website

3. Continue to press for the Milford Road pedestrian crossing, but this was not in the control of the Parish Council

4. Issue a report for the end of the 2011/12 Council year in a more formal manner


Members are also asked to consider additional items for review at the next 
meeting.
7.0
PLAYGROUND REVIEW MEETING
2213
The playground sub-committee was asked to meet again prior to the next Parish Council meeting to review the recommendations as agreed previously. Funding was the main item to consider, together with the production of an updated scheme design. Clerk to review setting up a separate bank account.
8.0
GROUNDS MAINTENANCE CONTRACT
2214
The current grounds maintenance contractor has requested 5% uplift to its 2008 rates due to increased labour and fuel costs. The Parish Council agreed to this uplift.

9.0
WBC GROUNDS MAINTENANCE CONTRACT REVIEW OF SERVICES
2215
WBC have approached the Parish Council to seek its views on taking over specific areas of land management. The WBC contract with its current contractor is due to expire in October 2012, as such they are currently considering whether to re-tender the contract or extend it for up to another seven years with its existing contractor. The Parish Council agreed to consider the situation depending on costs and additional time requirements.
10.0
WEBSITE UPDATE
2216
The Clerk reported that e-mango had been appointed to develop the site. The Parish Council could now start to review the contents based on the format suggested by the consultant. Additional information would be reviewed with Mr Davidsen, Mrs Thomas and Mrs Place as a number of articles and links should be considered.
11.0
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

2217
A general discussion was held regarding the time for question time. It was agreed to let Parishioners ask questions prior to the start of the formal meeting. Question time would remain up to 10 minutes as previously set.
12.0 PLANNING MEETING MINUTES

2218
The minutes of the planning meeting held on the 3 May 2011 were noted.
13.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2219
The reports received were noted.
2220
Waverley Design Awards – This was noted but no further action would be taken by the Parish Council.

2221
Safer Waverley Partnership workshop held on the 18 May 2011 - Mr Jones attended the meeting and gave a brief report of the meeting.   

14.0     CORRESPONDENCE


-

15.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2222
Accounts for payment:

 The following accounts for May are presented for payment:                 £
*
C P Newman
- Salary May (net), meetings, copies, mileage,              401.32

*
Pan Garden & Estate Ltd – Picnic area maintenance                           40.00
*
A&S Pest Control Services – Mole control Burford Rec                    453.60                                   
*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk’s salary                                                      78.00

*
PWLB – Loan payment (paid by Direct Debit)                                 1,105.25

*
AGM – Grounds maintenance                                                               746.40

*
E-mango – website licence 3 years                                                       360.00

*
Datacenta Hosting – registration of domain name                               150.00
16.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2223
A number of items were noted on maintenance issues; these will be dealt with 

and included on the maintenance schedule.
2224
Cllr Harmer advised that the highways contractor had been changed, any 
issues related to pot holes and other highway issue could now be reported on 
the website. If these were health and safety issues then the works would be

undertaken in 
24 hours. Any issues on street lights can also be recorded on the

street light faults web site.

17.0       MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS
2225
Concern was raised that a van is constantly being parked in Burford Lodge 
Recreation Ground car park. This would be reviewed to see if anything could 
be done.
                                                                                                                  Meeting closed 21.45
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